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 Happy Birthday 
    Residents          Staff
    

     
 
 
       

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Susan Kaytor- May 5th                   Taylor- May 8th   
                                                              Emily- May 22nd  
                                                              Jaspreet- May 23rd  
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John Johns (House 2) 
John was born in Regina. He has 3 children- 

Collen, Leanne and Kim. He was a 
University Professor. John also worked as a 

sales manager and was also a small 

business owner. He used to play golf and 
hockey. He used to fly airplanes as well!  

Welcome to William Albert House! 
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Westley Shoobert (House 4) 
 

Wes was born in Lethbridge, Alberta. He 

has 5 children Douglas, Lynette, Alison, 

Michael and Melissa. 
Mr.Shoobert worked for Canda Customs 

and also as a surveyor for PFRA. 

Welcome to William Albert House!  

     
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     Anne Ivan 
 

 

 

 

Anne was born on November 17, 1922 and passed away peacefully on April 11, 2023 at the age of 

100 years. She was predeceased by her husband Steve; mother Vera; father Fabian; and brother 

Ernest. Anne is survived by her loving daughter Maryann (Harry) and her sister Elsie. She was a 
loving grandmother to Sean (Gail) Hopkins and Jacqueline (Kevin) Spencer; and great-

grandmother to Adrien, Katelyn, Bradley and Sydney. She will be missed by her brother- in-law 

Alec (Helen); nephew Doug; nieces Karen (Terrance), Brenda, Yvonne (Ron) and Gloria (Tim); and 

very special cousins Lorne and Rhona Turbuck. For over 30 years, she worked beside her 
husband in their jewelry store in Fort Qu'Appelle. Many of their loyal customers came from all 

around the countryside often becoming good friends. Anne and Steve also toiled in their 

massive gardens often up at 6 a.m. picking berries or maintaining the flowers and vegetables. 
She was known for her hospitality and superb cooking. Anne served the bounty from the garden 

and cold storage to hundreds of friends and family over the years. Dancing was her next 

favourite pass time which she enjoyed all her life, even at 100 years old she was still tapping her 

toes when the music started. Anne lived at William Albert House since April 22, 2014 where she 

was a model resident praising the compassionate, caring staff and many friends she made 

there. Anne passed away to join her husband Steve in heaven just in time to plant the heavenly 

garden this spring and to dance the nights away. Thank you sincerely to the staff at William 

Albert House for their exemplary care. A Funeral Service will be held at Regina Funeral Home 

and Cemetery, 4001 East Victoria Avenue, Regina, SK on Saturday, April 22, 2023 at 2:00 p.m.  

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 



Those wishing to view a live stream of the service, please log onto https://fweb.tv/99968. Anne 
will be laid to rest beside her beloved Steve at Lakeview Cemetery in Fort Qu'Appelle. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

Alvin! 
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REMINDERS.... 

 
 
 

 

Please be sure to sign out your loved one in the book 

located at the front door – Thank you 

 

 

 

  
 

 

The nurses would like to remind each family to stop in at the 

office between 9:00-12:00 & 1:00 -3:00 to set up an annual 

review of your family member’s care plan, or to discuss any 

other concerns you may have. If you want to know what 

activities your loved one is participating in, please stop at the 

recreation office between 9-3(Mon-Fri) – Thank you! 

 

 

We ask that all visitors do not park in the RESERVED stalls, 

located near the front of the building, as these are reserved for 

our residents. 


